Monday, December 4, 2023
Support for Closed Session [tem No. Z

[ request that you conduct a closed session on December 4, 2023, to discuss significant exposure to
litigation. Based on existing facts and circumstances, there is a significant exposure to litigation and a
threat to litigation has been made against the County. Specifically, the County has received a credible
threat of litigation via email from Michelle Patino dated November 17, 2023.

Additionally, the County has received a credible threat of potential litigation relating to St. Vincent De
Paul through emails coupled with the quotes featured in the Press Democrat article of November 28,
2023 by Andrew Graham entitled “Nonprofit director says he was misled on bidding process for
homeless site, wants Sonoma County supervisors to intervene.”
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